
 

September 29, 2020 
 
 
 
The Honorable Ron Johnson 
Chairman  
Senate Committee on Homeland Security 
and Governmental Affairs  
340 Dirksen Senate Office Building 
Washington, D.C. 20510 
 

The Honorable Gary Peters 
Ranking Member 
Senate Committee on Homeland Security 
and Governmental Affairs 
340 Dirksen Senate Office Building 
Washington, D.C. 20510 
 

 
Dear Chairman Johnson and Ranking Member Peters: 

 
We write today in support of H.R. 5062, a bill to designate the facility of the 

United States Postal Service located at 9930 Conroy Windermere Road in 
Windermere, Florida, as the "Officer Robert German Post Office Building." 
 

On March 22, 2014, Officer Robert German of the Windermere Police 
Department was tragically killed in the line of duty at the age of 31. He was the first 
Windermere Police Officer to die in the line of duty in the 90 years since the founding 
of the town.  
 

Officer German graduated from Lake Mary High School in 2001, and later 
attended South Georgia College. After college, he returned to Central Florida, and 
graduated from the Seminole State College Law Enforcement Academy in 2007. 
Following his graduation, Officer German pursued a career of public service with the 
Windermere Police Department, where he faithfully served his community for five 
years until his tragic murder in the line of duty. 

 
In honor of his life and service to our nation, as well as his unwavering devotion 

to protect his community, we support the dedication of the United States Postal 
Service facility in Windermere to Officer Robert German. We are proud to offer 
support for this bill and appreciate your consideration of this legislation. 

 
Sincerely, 

 

A 
Rick Scott 
United States Senator 

 
Marco Rubio 
United States Senator 


